Salford City Council - Record of Decision

Seedley South Neighbourhood Strategy: Update on development appraisal of strategy options and the way forward with delivery of project activity.
I Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing Services, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph F6 (a) (i), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby: -
i.  Note the contents of the report and the supporting documents submitted to the Housing Lead Member Briefing held on 30th August, 2007;
ii. Approve Option B (detailed within the report) as the preferred redevelopment option for the Seedley South Neighbourhood Strategy;

iii. Approve Option B is submitted to the Manchester-Salford Housing Market Renewal Pathfinder for their support and funding allocation. 

iv. Note that the Council and Salix Homes will work closely with local residents to establish a Steering Group which will have a key role in the delivery of the strategy and related project activity;
v. Note that the Council and Salix Homes will continue to work with the Seedley South residents within the study area to consult on progress with the strategy and scheme development.
The Reasons are: 

The Seedley South Neighbourhood Strategy has been developed with community consultation by the Housing Market Renewal West Team. The proposed strategy for redevelopment has been independently appraised by GVA Grimley’s, along with the community’s preferred option and a further proposal from a private developer, Chek Whyte Industries. Approval is sought from Lead Member to progress with the redevelopment as outlined in Option B.
Options considered and rejected were:
i. The community’s preferred option (Option A) does not provide sufficient transformational change to provide sustainable change, meet the objectives of the HMR Pathfinder or present enough critical mass for private developer interest.
ii. Chek Whyte Industries proposals were not considered viable at this stage. The CWI proposal does not appear to add any particular value to either Option A or B in regard to both the financial or delivery aspects of the scheme.

Assessment of Risk:  


Medium – Failure to obtain approval to scheme proposals is likely to result in a considerable underspend of Council and HMR resources and may jeopardise the opportunity fro future public and private investment in the neighbourhood..
The source of funding is: 
Private Sector Housing Capital Programme 2007-12
Legal Advice obtained: 

No
Financial Advice obtained 
Yes
Nigel Dickens. Tel 0161 793 2585  

email nigel.dickens@salford.gov.uk

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:
A Developemnt Framework and Urban Design Strategy for Seedley & Langworthy January 2001

Salford City Council’s Private Sector Housing Assistance Policy 2006
Contact Officer: 

Eddie Sawford, Principal Officer, Housing Market Renewal, Tel. No. 779 8950. Edward.sawford@salixhomes.org.uk
	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee. 
	


Signed: Councillor Peter Connor
Lead Member for Housing
Dated: 4th September, 2007
· This decision was published on 4th September, 2007
· This decision will come in force on 12th September, 2007



# unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

